
Borough of West Reading Recreation Commission 
Tuesday, July 3, 2018 

Borough Hall 

The July 3, 2018 meeting of the West Reading Recreation Commission was called to order at 6:05 pm 
at the West Reading Borough Hall with the following members present: Roger Hinsey, Nikki 
Frymoyer, Melissa Hassler, Kristin Hawley, Lori Hoffman, Coleen English and Nathalie Kulesa. 

Staff Members present: Helen Moyer, Recreation Director 

There were no public comments. 

Helen asked that the minutes be reviewed from the May 2018 meeting. Motion to approve the minutes 
by Roger Hinsey and seconded by Nikki Frymoyer.  Motion carried.  

Event Updates: July 4th fireworks will be held tomorrow at 9:30 pm.  The fireworks have a new digital 
format.  There will be several vendors in the park beginning at 6 pm with a live band.  

Pool Updates:  Paddle board yoga is coming to the pool. You will need to sign up via their website 
because there is limited space.  

Snack Bar Updates:  A few pool patrons have expressed some issues regarding the long lines at the 
snack bar.  Helen will work on getting this issue resolved in a timely manner. 

Painting with a Twist fundraiser was a success bringing in $150 with an additional $590 donation.  

The disc golf application was denied.  It stated that we need to have a flood plain and hole #5 needs to 
be moved.  Helen is working on the corrections and will resubmit.  

Zumbini classes have started at the Bicentennial House. This class is for parents with children under 
the age of 5.  Classes are Tuesday mornings and Thursday evenings.  

The WAEF Fire and Ice event was held, however weather interfered, which resulted in a poor turnout.  

Helen received a call from the DCNR grant committee.  They needed to know if the Borough had 
funds budgeted in order to proceed with awarding grants.  

The Movie in the Park event was postponed due to weather, the event has been rescheduled on August 
18th.  

The first in the series of Concerts in the Park is scheduled on July 29th.  

Buccaneers will be practicing on the field August 24th, 25th, 27th and 28th.  

We received a letter of interest from Alex Humphrey to join the Recreation Commission. Committee 
members were in favor of accepting his letter of interest.  

The next recreation meeting is scheduled on August 6th at 6pm.  

Motion to adjourn was made Roger Hinsey and a seconded by Kristin Hawley. Motion carried.  


